that reduce the annual premium to $174,759.00. Vice Chairman Griner made a motion to approve
the renewal, Commissioner Orenstein second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

2021 Stop Loss Insurance Coverage Renewal Through Symetra Life Ins. Company, Human
Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the annual renewal in the amount of $1,240,297.00. Vice
Chairman Griner made a motion to approve the renewal based on 'renewal option 1' as presented,
Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

2021 Commission Meeting Calendar, County Manager, Paige Dukes, presented the calendar. Mrs.
Dukes stated staff took into consideration annual holidays and the ACCG Annual Conference when
preparing the calendar. Commissioner Marshall made a motion to approve the calendar as
presented, Commissioner Evans second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

BID

Bid for 2 - Three Quarter Ton Trucks for the Engineering Department, Finance Director,
Stephanie Black, presented the item for a quantity of two three quarter ton trucks for the engineering
department. One bid was received which met specifications from Cass Burch for 2021 Ram 2500 for
$60,862.00 (total for two trucks). Vice Chairman Griner made a motion to approve the request,
Commissioner Marshall second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

Bid for a Sport Utility Vehicle for the 911 Center, Finance Director, Stephanie Black, presented
the bid for a sports utility vehicle for 911. One bid was received that met specifications, a 2021 Jeep
Grand Cherokee from Cass Burch for $27,367.00. Commissioner Marshall made a motion to approve
the purchase, Commissioner Evans second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS- County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated the finance department continues to work on the audit as well
as the budget. Mrs. Dukes also stated the COVID numbers continue to increase and the South Health
District has shared the tiered information regarding the vaccinations. Additionally, Mrs. Dukes stated
civil court cases will start in State Court next week. Mrs. Dukes thanked Public Works Director, Robin
Cumbus, and her staff for all of the work done for the parade with surpassed expectations. Santa on
the historic courthouse square will begin tonight, with dates and times available on our calendar and
also released to social media. Planning, Zoning, Engineering, Public Works and Ultilities Holiday
Open House will be held Thursday, December 17th, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. on the second floor of the
administration building.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD - none

ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Slaughter wished the commissioners and staff a very Merry Christmas. Commissioner
Marshall asked that prayers continue for Judge Bender's family, with her passing on Monday.
Commissioner Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Vice Chairman Griner second.
Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular meeting at 6:20 p.m.



